Dear Sir,

I write from Mauritius, in the name of the LALIT movement, to express our
solidarity with all those 100 members of the Soweto Electricity Crisis
Committee who were arrested Friday, and kept in police cells over the
weekend, and to the 40 people who were held overnight again on Monday.

And to say that we, in Mauritius, know the ruses used by police to keep
politically active people inside on the pretext of "It's Friday, so you
can't get bail", or "we are still checking your address".

Only the week before last, just to allow your readers to understand
international trends in repression, two of our members, Devianand Narrain
and Roland Fauzoo, were arrested at the very moment when they were taking
down details from someone in their neighbourhood about ... the police
brutality he had suffered two days before.

The two LALIT members were held in police cells for two nights and two days.

They began a hunger strike, and with general mobilization, we got them
released.

We know that it is precisely because the anti-privatization movement in
South Africa is beginning to challenge privatization programs so
successfully (as we have also been doing here, where we have, against all
odds, kept completely free health care including medicines and high-tech
ops, for example).

And then when we and brave activists in South Africa, successfully challenge
bad politics, that is when the repression comes.

And we are challenging that, too. And that brings further repression. And we
challenge that, too.

We express, through your columns, our warmest solidarity with all those who
think, speak and act for the good of all, rather than for accepting the
cruel policies that favour so few, the very rich. Victory is on our side,
the side of the common good.

Yours sincerely,
Lindsey Collen
for LALIT



